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This month’s Anchor is a combined July-August 

edition, as we do every year at this time.  

Coincidentally, as I write this, we are marking the 

combined feasts days of Saints Peter and Paul 

(June 29).  Talk about two powerhouse saints!  And 

you might think, as I did, “shouldn’t they get their 

own feast days?”  And, of course, they do at other 

points during the Church year. 

 Peter is remembered for his confession, the 

first we find in the synoptic Gospel accounts, of 

who this Jesus really is, “you are the Messiah, the 

Son of the living God!” (Mt 16:16, see also Mk 

8:29 and Lk 9:20).  Some argue that this is the “keys” to the kingdom that Jesus 

speaks about after that confession is made.  Though there are other 

interpretations obviously of what Jesus meant. 

 Peter is remembered for that bold confession on January 18th.  It’s 

interesting because saints are more typically commemorated on the day of their 

death (often, their martyrdom).  We know a goodly bit about this Simon called 

“Peter,” the former Galilean fisherman and brother of Andrew.  We know he left 

everything at Jesus’ invitation to come and follow.  One of those “call stories” 

has Peter throwing himself at Jesus’ feet and saying, “go away from me Lord for I 

am a sinful man” (Lk 5:8) in reaction to one of Jesus’ early miracles.  We could 

say, “aren’t we all Peter!”  He learns, in time, that there is no one better to turn 

to for the healing of that sin than the one he rightly calls “Messiah.” 

 Peter struggles to fully comprehend Jesus’ mission and the way it will 

unfold.  He was looking for a different kind of Messiah perhaps.  We know of his 

faithfulness to Christ, but also his denial in the moment of testing.  Thankfully, 

he remains part of the community (in spite of his failing) and is not only restored 

(by Jesus after his resurrection), but made even stronger by the experience.  He  

becomes a leader of the Jerusalem Church.  Peter is one of Jesus’ closest 

disciples and becomes one of his greatest apostles and evangelists.  He surely 

knows his own human weakness and the truth of Jesus’ words.  He now knows 

where to find his strength, and comprehends the power of Christ’ forgiveness. 

 Paul, likewise, has his human limitations.  We know a great deal about 

this one who started life as a Pharisee (named Saul).  Much of what we know of 

Paul come from his own letters (Epistles) that make up the earliest texts of the 

Greek Bible (what we call our “New Testament”).  Paul is very candid about his 

human failings and his deep desire to be a better follower of Christ.  Meanwhile 

you could hardly name a more successful church planter. Continued on next page 
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At great risk to his own physical safety and survival, even facing resistance from leaders in the early 

Church, Paul carries the Good News of Jesus throughout the known Gentile world, making converts in 

every place. 

 Paul too has his own commemoration day (on January 25th).  In this case, it is the feast day when 

we remember his “conversion.”  That is to say, the event we read about in the Acts of the Apostles, what 

we call Paul’s “Road to Damascus experience,” where he encounters the risen Christ, who calls Paul to a 

new life.  It should be said, if you aren’t familiar with the story, that Paul was initially a persecutor of the 

early Church, having Christians thrown into prison for professing Christ and was at that very moment on 

his way to Damascus with plans to decimating the Church there.  How interesting that Jesus would 

choose such a one as this to become one of his best evangelists. 

 Paul makes multiple missionary journeys.  He is well-educated and knows his audience.  He can 

argue with the best of the Greek philosophical practitioners of his day.  He demonstrates incredible 

bravery in the face of physical peril and personal hardships.  Regrettably, he runs afoul of Temple 

authorities and leaders in Jerusalem and is arrested.  Being a Roman citizen, he appeals his case to the 

Emperor and is sent on a harrowing voyage to Rome, where he is imprisoned (we might say under “house 

arrest” nowadays).  And it is from there that he writes to some of the churches he has planted.  

Ultimately, he is martyred, probably by beheading, and it is for this reason that these two saints are 

commemorated together on this day. 

 It is not that Peter and Paul didn’t know each other.  They did.  There relationship was usually 

symbiotic but sometimes contentious.  John Mark, who we attribute with having written the Gospel of 

Mark, seems to have been a follower first of Paul, then of Peter, then of Paul again.  Further, there seems 

to have been some understanding that while Paul would work to bring the Good News to the Gentile 

world, Peter would do so the Jewish world (Gal 2:7-9).  So combined, in a way, they were evangelists to 

the whole world (or at least a significant part of the Roman Empire).  Peter is also martyred, also in Rome, 

but by a different means.  He is said to have been crucified upside down.  And as I say this is why we 

remember them together, for their martyrdom, and their combined contribution to our Church. 

 St. Augustine, in one of his sermons, puts it this way, “Both apostles share the same feast day, for 

these two were one; and even though they suffered on different days, they were as one.  Peter went first, 

and Paul followed.  And so we celebrate this day made holy for us by the apostles’ blood.  Let us embrace 

what they believed, their life, their labors, their sufferings, their preaching, and their confession of faith.”1 

 Our own Church’s National Cathedral is known as the Cathedral of Saint Peter and Saint Paul, as 

are others throughout the world.  These two saints, pillars of the Church, are often remembered together, 

as their combined influence in the birthing of what became Christianity cannot be overstated.  They both 

suffered so we would know Jesus today, and dare to follow him as they did.  They were far from perfect.  

They were as human as you or me.  They could be at times wrong-headed and petty.  But they could also 

be incredibly faithful and self-giving.  We commemorate them separately for the turning points in their 

lives.  We remember them together today for their following Christ unto their dying day and surely with 

their dying breaths. 

 I’ll end with what our own St. Clement wrote about them in his letter (c. 96).  “Let us come to those 

who have most recently proved champions; let us take up the noble examples of our own generation. 

Because of jealousy and envy the greatest and most upright pillars of the Church were persecuted and 

competed unto death.  Let us bring before our eyes the good apostles—Peter…[and] Paul.”2 
 

Yours in Christ, 

Fr. Patrick 

 
1 James Kiefer, Augustine’s Sermon 295, found at: http://www.missionstclare.com/english/people/jun29.html.  Added 

emphasis mine. 
2 Holy Women, Holy Men (New York: Church Publishing, 2010), Pg. 446 
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- Ruby’s Diner Fundraiser - 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

fundraiser 

When: Wednesday, July 11th 

Where: Ruby’s Diner 

101 W. Avenida Vista Hermosa, Ste. 600 

San Clemente, CA 92672 
 

Bring your friends and family to dine at Ruby’s Diner at Outlets in San Clemente on 

Wednesday, July 11th, and 20% of all food and non-alcoholic beverage sales (when 

accompanied with this flyer) will be donated to: 

 

St. Clement’s by-the-Sea, 

 Episcopal Church 

 

Ruby’s does not count purchases paid for with gift certificates as qualifying towards Fundraiser Night 

sales. Thank you! Remember: flyers must be passed out prior to your fundraiser and may not be 

passed out at the restaurant during the event. 
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- African Team Ministries - 

 

The African Team Ministries will be visiting St. Clement’s 

and displaying handmade crafts for sale including 

woodwork, soapstone, and jewelry during Coffee Hour on 

July 22nd and July 29th! 

The African Team Ministries is a Christian ministry working as an 

intermediary between African and American churches. With the 

help of the Episcopal Church, funding will make possible the 

distribution of Drip Irrigation Kits for families in the drought and 

famine areas to whom African Team Ministries provides 

emergency food relief. Over 250,000 people lost their lives during 

the recent drought and famine. Your support of this ministry will 

enable those in need to grow food year-round, as opposed to 

relying solely on rain water.  

In addition to providing family-sized drip irrigation systems, the African Team Ministries help change the 

lives of those in East Africa by funding orphan and refugee relief missions and evangelism. The support 

received is sent directly to partnering Bishops, and provide school fees, tuition, books, and uniforms. This 

support ensures that sponsored children in Kenya, Uganda, Tanzania, and Rwanda receive an education 

and measure of stability needed to rebuild their minds. With your support, children in need are given the 

gift of hope. 

Not only is the work of the African Team Ministries assisting those in need through water, food, and 

education, they provide in many other ways: 

Provide jobs for the unemployed women of East Africa. These 

women create crafts by hand for the African Team Ministries, 

which enables them to care for their children and parents. 

Provide resources for projects. These projects include refugee 

relief, health education, clergy & lay education, and building 

repairs. 

Provide scholarships. Scholarships are provided for pastoral 

students at the former Pastoral Institute, now known as the 

Presbyterian University, for pastoral students to ease the 

overburdened Presbyterian pastors. Scholarships are also 

granted to the Kenya Methodist University for education and 

training of Methodist and lay pastors. 

To learn more, please visit: www.AfricanTeamMinistries.org  

We hope you will join St. Clement’s in support of African Team Ministries 

and their mission on July 22nd and July 29th! 
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- Keeping the Peace After You are Gone - 

A will or trust contest can wreak havoc on families. The conflict can 

result in possibly irreparable resentment and loss of familial 

communication. Old rivalries and disputes can resurface during the 

trying time that occurs after the death of a loved one, especially a 

parent. Careful estate planning can help you substantially reduce the 

risk, or even avoid this problem entirely.  
 

Let’s take a look at a few of the ways you can build your estate plan to 

minimize family conflicts after you’re gone. 
 

• Keep your plan up-to-date: An up-to-date estate plan can help you 

preserve family unity after death or in the event of incapacity. Even if 

you have put an estate plan in place in recent years, estate planning 

is an ongoing process and needs attention at regular intervals.  

• Select key individuals in your plan: Make sure that you’ve 

thoughtfully selected the right people to carry out your estate plan. A 

few of the key individuals you’ll have to select are: 

 Successor trustee - This person will manage your trust’s assets when you are unable to do so. 

 Executor - This person is appointed in your will to manage your probate estate if one is needed. In 

many cases, you may select the same person as your successor trustee. However, if you don’t, 

remember that your executor must work closely with your successor trustee to ensure that 

everything is handled smoothly and in a timely fashion. 

 Health care proxy - This person is authorized to communicate with your medical providers and 

make medical decisions if you are unable to do so. 

 Financial agent - This person is authorized to make financial decisions on your behalf. They will 

likely need to work closely with your successor trustee, or you may designate the same person to 

serve in both roles. 

• Don’t try to DIY: While it might be tempting to cut corners and take your estate plan into your own 

hands, taking a do-it-yourself approach is never wise. This sets the stage for potentially inadequate 

planning, which increases the likelihood of will or trust contests and will likely mean your estate isn’t 

distributed how you’d like it to be in the end. Let your estate planning attorney do the work. 

• Be clear about your intentions: Are you planning on giving more of your total assets to one child than 

the others? Or are there other ways in which your estate planning goals may upset some of your 

beneficiaries? It can be a very tricky subject to broach, but if you foresee hurt feelings, consider being 

as clear as possible about your wealth distribution plans with those individuals. This will limit the 

potential for confusion and disagreement down the road. It may - or may not - make sense to explain 

this to your family. But, it’s always important to let your attorney know the reasons so they can 

develop a rock-solid legal strategy for your goals. 

• Consider discretionary trusts: If you have a child or other potential beneficiary who struggles with 

addiction, mental health problems, or other conditions that could hinder their ability to use their 

inheritance in a healthy way, you might want to consider a discretionary trust. With this type of trust, 

you can control the disbursements based on your beneficiary meeting certain requirements — such as 

attending a treatment program or enrolling in higher education. This can help you treat each child 

fairly by taking into consideration what is best for each child’s unique situation.  
 

 

Contact your estate planning lawyer to make sure your plan is current and includes all the necessary 

provisions to keep a contest from occurring in the future. 

 

S T .  C L E M E N T ’ S  B Y - T H E - S E A  
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The Unwomanly Face of War 

by Svetlana Alexievich 

Tuesday, July 3rd  

5:00pm at Rocco’s in San Clemente 

A sign-up sheet is in the church hall for those who wish to attend. 

For more information, please contact: Mary Ann Morrison at (949) 361-0031 

The first Sunday of every month we gather donations for Laundry Love. The monthly collection takes 

place during coffee hour. Since November 2016, this ministry has done over 2,000 loads of laundry for 

families in need. Let’s keep the momentum going! 

Contact Tina Inglish for more information on this ministry: ringlish@cox.net 

When: July 18th from 2:00pm-5:00pm 

Where: Laundry Basket-South 

2405 S. El Camino Real in San Clemente 

New volunteers are welcome and should arrive at 1:30pm for a brief orientation.  

Laundry will be done in two hour shifts between 2:00pm-6:00pm 

Friday, July 20th, at 7:00pm 
Hosted By: Jerry & Karen Stevens 

Where: 32531 Caribbean Drive, Monarch Beach, CA 92629 
 

Please contact Karen Stevens (949.493.7274) or Pat Sawyer (818.281.9943) with any 

questions, or if you would like to sign up as a host in 2018! 

Anchors Potluck Supper Club 

- Something for Everyone - 

Outreach Committee Book Club 

Thursday, July 19th, at 7:00pm 

in the St. Clement’s Library 

Please join us for the next meeting of the combined St. Clement's and St. Edward's Catholic Church book 
discussion group on Thursday, July 19th, at 7 pm in the St. Clement's library. We'll be discussing the book 
"Faith: A Journey for All" by former President Jimmy Carter. The discussion will be led by Chuck Brauer of 

St. Edward’s Catholic Church.  

Questions? Please contact Jan Genevro at outreach@scbythesea.org. 

mailto:outreach@scbythesea.org
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ATTENTION: Coffee Hour Hosts Needed! 

       Coffee Hour is a well-loved time of weekly fellowship at St. Clement’s - We need your help  to 

keep the tradition alive!  Coffee Hour is a great way to meet new people, the perfect time to catch 

up with friends, and a wonderful excuse to enjoy the sea-salt breeze on our patio. 

If you have never hosted Coffee Hour before, we will show you how! You are also able to partner up 

with another member, and host Coffee Hour together.  

If you are interested in hosting a Sunday Coffee Hour, a sign-up sheet is located in the Parish Hall. 

Or, you may contact Alicia at the Church Office (info@scbythesea.org). Please review available 

dates and choose one that best suits your schedule. 

Thank you to all our wonderful hosts - this time of fellowship after Sunday 

services is so important to maintain. 

ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS NEEDED! 

The altar guild is seeking members to help 
set the Lord’s Table.   

 

Training is “on the job.”  
Time commitment is one Saturday and Sunday a 
month. Altar guild is by invitation of the Rector.  

 
If you would like to become a member of the Altar Guild, 

please contact Fr. Patrick or any member of the Altar Guild. 

- Volunteers Needed! - 
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St. Clement’s Buildings & Grounds Projects now include the columbarium, the pergola, and wrought iron 

gates. Our newest project addition, 5 wrought iron gates, is seen as necessary due to problems with 

illegal dumping of large trash items behind the Sanctuary. Additionally, evidence of drug use has been 

discovered behind the Parish Hall on more than one occasion. The proposed number of gates may be 

reduced during the review process. Our Committee Chair, Mike Badstubner, has told us that the 

application for Minor Cultural Heritage Permit was submitted for all 3 projects, and the process should be 

complete in 2-3 months. Upon completion, the Building Permit process will begin, and will take an 

additional 2-3 months. 

 

 

 

 

 

- Building Projects: Submitted to City for Review - 

- Proposed Pergola - 

- Proposed Gates - 



JULY/AUGUST 2018 •  PAGE 9 

 

 

S T .  C L E M E N T ’ S  B Y - T H E - S E A  

 

Columbarium Niche Selection - Buy Now for Best Selection! 

The proposed columbarium, which is a structure in the church 

Memorial Garden for the inurnment of sacred remains, has been 

well received by St. Clement’s parishioners.  We fully expect to 

meet the required minimum number of 25 sales by the time the 

project is permitted by the City of San Clemente. 

Niche selection is first-come first-served 

While there are plenty of niches in the columbarium, because it is 

designed to serve the needs of St. Clement’s for a long time, 

people do have preferences of niche location. The eye-level 

niches and along each end seem to be the most popular. The 

sooner you purchase your niche (which holds two urns) the more 

niche choices you will have. It is also helpful in the church 

planning process to know the number of initial participants.  

You can select and purchase a niche at the church office from 

Alicia during office hours, 8:00am-1:00pm, Tuesday through 

Friday. Payment by credit card can be done in the church office. 

You can also turn in the paperwork and your check to Columbarium Committee members Roger Morrison 

or Judy Johnson. The Vestry has authorized a pre-construction price of $1,000 for each two-urn niche 

until September 30th, 2018. Effective October 1st, 2018, the price increases to $1,500.   

One-on-one meetings 

Judy Johnson is available to meet with you privately if you want to review the columbarium package. Judy 

can be reached at 949-422-8210 or jjohnson120@cox.net.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reserved niches indicated in yellow 

 

Architectural rendering of future columbarium  

- Columbarium - 

mailto:jjohnson120@cox.net
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- United Thank Offering - 

NOTICE THE GOOD THINGS THAT HAPPEN EACH DAY… 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Note of Thanks... 

United Thank Offering (UTO) is a ministry of the Episcopal Church for the mission of the whole church. 

Through United Thank Offering, men, women, and children nurture the habit of giving daily thanks to God. 

These prayers of thanksgiving start when we recognize and name our many daily blessings. 
 

Once again, a little change here and there added up to 34 “little blue boxes” and a total collection of 

$407.98. Those who participate in UTO discover that thankfulness leads to generosity. United Thank 

Offering is entrusted to promote thank offerings, to receive the offerings, and to distribute the UTO 

monies to support mission and ministry throughout the Episcopal Church and in invited Provinces of the 

Anglican Communion in the developing world. 
 

A special thanks to Frank and Katrina Soto for their assistance and dedication to this very important 

ministry.  

UTO Ingathering Reminder: 

Our next ingathering of the UTO Blue Boxes in November 2018 
 

So, please remember to keep adding your coins as you say prayers of gratitude daily for God’s many 

blessings. If you do not have a blue box, or if you need a new one, they are available on the sign-up table 

at Coffee Hour or you can drop into the church office during the week and get one! This is an ideal 

ministry for someone with limited time, and can be done as is convenient for you. Please consider taking 

advantage of this opportunity to serve our Lord. 

GIVE THANKS TO GOD  

for your blessings.  
 

MAKE AN OFFERING  

for each blessing.  
 

EVERY PENNY, NICKEL, DIME, QUARTER, AND DOLLAR 

OFFERED IN THANKS  

through United Thank Offering is given to God’s  

mission in the world.  
 

EVERY COIN AND BILL TRANSFORMS LIVES  

in the United States and around the world.  
 

YOUR BLESSINGS  

become blessings for others.  
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- Sunset at Salt Creek Fiesta - 

 

 

Mary Erickson Community Housing Presents 
 

Sunset at Salt 

Creek Fiesta 
 

Friday, August 3, 2018 

5:30pm – 9:00pm 

Salt Creek Beach, Dana Point 

Tickets: $100.00/person 

 

This event is MECH’s “signature” event and provides dining and dancing on a private beach at Salt Creek.  

Each year we have over 300 guests in attendance.  The event includes a “taste of the town” provided by 

local upscale restaurants such as Monarch Beach Resort, Urban Plates, Villa Roma, and The Melting Pot. 

It also includes a hosted bar, band providing a variety of dance music, a live auction, drawings, and a 

breathtaking view of the sunset over the ocean. 
 

For more information or to purchase a ticket please contact: 

(949) 369-5419                sandra@maryerickson.org 

 

MARY ERICKSON COMMUNITY HOUSING (MECH) is a 501 (c)(3) non-profit corporation and 

designated Community Housing Development Organization (CHDO) serving Southern California since 

1991.  MECH assists approximately 500 people every year with housing through: 

 

• Providing clean, safe affordable APARTMENT homes for very low to low income working families in 

Orange, Riverside and San Bernardino Counties and  

• HOMEOWNERSHIP opportunities for limited income first time homebuyers. 

• MECH developed and manages a cutting edge Employer-Assisted Rental Housing Program for the 

Monarch Beach Resort in Dana Point. 

• MECH provides Life Skills Education Programs and Teens Forward Programs. 
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-  Altar Flower Offerings - 

HURRY, HURRY!  

Only 10 more Sundays available for floral contributions and dedications! 
 

The Altar Flowers, week by week, are a welcome offering to 

our worship. We give thanks to everyone who is moved to 

give flowers on a particular Sunday. People dedicate their 

flower contributions for many reasons - in thanksgiving to 

God, for a family member’s birthday, wedding anniversary, 

or other blessing. Flowers are also given in memory of a 

departed loved one or friend.  

A sign-up sheet is available during Coffee Hour, or you may 

call the office (949.492.3401) to sign up! 

 

-  Sandwich Making for the Welcome Inn - 

 

 

NOTE: 

We need your help to continue our monthly ministry to provide bag lunches for the 

Welcome INN. Volunteers are needed to purchase supplies and coordinate the sandwich-

making in August (after the 12pm service), October (after the 10am service), and 

November (after the 12pm service). Thank you! 

Sandwich Making for the Welcome Inn 

Please join us in the Parish Hall on 

Sunday, July 15th 

 at 11:00am 

to help make sandwiches and sack lunches for those in need!  
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Ju ly  13th  

11:00am - 5:00pm 

The American Red Cross will be hosting a Blood Drive at St. Clement’s, in addition to our 

Annual Blood Drive!  We are proud to support the Red Cross in their ministry, and hope 

you will support the cause as well. 

Every day, blood donors help patients of all ages: accident and burn victims, heart 

surgery and organ transplant patients, and those battling cancer. Every two seconds, 

someone in the U.S. needs blood. Blood and platelets cannot be manufactured; they can 

only come from volunteer donors. Approximately 36,000 units of red blood cells are 

needed every day in the U.S. A single donation can save up to three lives. 

 

To sign up as a blood donor, or for more information, please contact the Church Office: 

info@scbythesea.org 

- Blood Drive - 
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- Save the Date: Swing Time at St. Clement’s! - 
 

Saturday, October 20th 

Dear “Fundraiser Fans” and Friends, 

Is your foot tapping?  That is because the “Swing Time” planning 

is in full swing!  We have signed “The Contraband,” an 8-piece 

swing band that will perform our “favorite music” from the 

1940’s and 50’s.  You will want to “get up and dance, dance, 

dance,” if you hear “Boogie Woogie Bugle Boy from Company B”: 

He was a famous trumpet man from out Chicago way  /  He had 

a boogie style that no one else could play  /  He was the top 

man at his craft  /  But then his number came up and he was 

gone with the draft  /  He's in the army now, a-blowin' reveille  / 

He's the boogie woogie bugle boy of Company B...                    

So, all that we need to make a fun-raising night simultaneously a fundraising success – is the kind of help 

and generosity you have all shown in the past!   

 

 

 

 
 

 

Contributing to the Silent Auction is simple!  You just find something you have (tickets to the Angels game, 

or that old painting in the closet), OR you provide a service that someone needs (like a visit to your 

vacation home for a long weekend or baking a fresh apple pie for some occasion), AND / OR you might 

ask a kind and generous local merchant if she is willing to donate a modest portion of her wares?  

Think creatively and turn in a Donation Form (or two or three, as some do).   Copies are available in the 

Parish Hall or by contacting any of the three people that are listed below.   Completed Forms can be 

turned in to Alicia at the Church Office!  You will all start hearing more details as part of the Sunday 

Announcements at St. Clement’s.  

Volunteer to Help 

Many hands make light work.  We are looking for volunteers to help “as time 

goes by” with a variety of great jobs, from finding donors, to auction item 

preparation, to setting out the tables when the Day comes, or even giving a 

quick swing dance lesson!  

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, please contact: 

Joe Wharton P: 415.515.8259  E: joe.wharton@brattle.com 

Kate Syles P: 650.815.8985 E: katestyles1@gmail.com 

Judy Johnson P: 949.422.8210 E: jjohnson@keyseo.biz 
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1-Patricia Wilkes 

2-Brandon Garcia 

2-Jon Ulz 

2-Katherine Workman 

3-Jan Lee-Thorp 

9-Kent Adamson 

10-Bertie Lloyd 

12-Pat Sawyer 

14-Pat Warren 

15-Carolyn Allen 

17-Ryan Casey 

17-Muriel Langford 

 

17-Lisa Warren 

18-Carina Lovell 

20-Russ Inglish 

21-Sara Tomeo 

21-Joe Wharton 

24-Jacob Miranda 

26-Brigitte Bower 

26-Frank Soto 

27-Laurie Adamson 

31-Susan Hagstrom 

31-Lilly Miranda 

3-Jorge & Claudia Berber 

29-Bob & Pat Corless 

 

- July Birthdays - 
 

 

- July Anniversaries - 

2-Margaret Johnson 

2-Russ Kerr 

3-Steve Ambellan 

3-Roger Morrison 

6-Marc Allen 

7-Pat Broudy 

7-Mary Ann Morrison 

8-Mark Johnson 

9-Cindy Hunter 

11-Amy Ambellan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15-Alicia Strube 

17-Pat Corless 

17-Gabriella Rose Crerar 

22-Marjorie Atkinson 

23-Belkis Carbonara 

23-Susan Leal 

23-Bill Morrow 

25-Siria Garcia 

26-Nancy Badstubner 

31-Carlos Berber 

 

5-Fred & Muriel Langford 

8-Ken & Laurie Baxter 

15-Geoff & Olga Harris 

29-Gerald & Judy McDonald 

31-Jason & Mikael Feeney 

31-Rod & Gloria Jean Rodriguez 

 

- August Birthdays - 
 

 

- August Anniversaries - 
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202 Avenida Aragon 

San Clemente, CA 92672 
 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday—9:00am-1:00pm 

Tuesday-Friday–8:00am-1:00pm  
 

Phone: 949.492.3401   

E-mail: info@scbythesea.org  

Website: www.scbythesea.org 

The Rev. Patrick Crerar, Rector  

San Clemente’s First Church 

Welcoming all since 1929 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 

8:00am Holy Communion Rite I, Nursery 

10:00am Holy Communion Rite II with Choir, Nursery, Sunday School  

12:00pm La Misa en Español  


